
09/12/19 (2nd Message) 
 
Nevada State Central Committee Members, 
 
In my first message I took the opportunity to share with you more information about myself and why I hope to 
earn your vote to service on the executive board for the NV State Democratic Party representing Clark County.  
I want to thank those of you who took time out of your day to read my message as well as review my resume 
and declaration for candidacy.  For those of you that have already reached out, I thank you and value your input 
into what the NV State Dems can improve upon as well as what has been working well.  Please feel free to 
continue to reach out to me via joethroneberry@aol.com and/or via the social media links posted below. 
 
For my second message, I am interested in continuing to hear your ideas, issues, and concerns as one person 
cannot do it alone and as an executive board member, your voice and ideas will be welcomed as we work 
together to elect Democrats by energizing and educating the voting public.   
 
As I have spoken with fellow Democrats here in Clark County, reoccurring concerns have been expressed to 
me, and I concur and will work with you in making improvements as we go forward: 

• The Democratic Clubs and Caucuses need more support from the State & County Party.  This support 
ranges from general guidance and leadership to financial and membership.  For example, at Presidential 
Caucuses sites, could there be opportunities to promote local club membership?  Not everyone can go to 
Convention, what are we doing to keep folks that spent hours at the caucus sites interested afterwards? 

• If an organization takes time to raise money for the State & County Party, could there be financial 
assistance back to that club?  Clubs/Caucuses also need support from one another. 

• How do we strive for generating new voters to the Democratic Party? How do we bring back those that 
may feel disenfranchised?  

• As the everyday individual is working harder to support their themselves and family, how do we make 
voting simple and easy? How do we increase secure technology in the voting process?  How are we 
going to make the folks that are mobility or time challenged this election season have their voices heard?  
Numerous large corporations use electronic proxy voting for shareholders to cast votes, yet no online 
alternatives to securing and expanding that technology to maximize voter inclusion? Did anyone think 
about mail-in ballots if all else fails, maybe at lease for elderly, military, disabled if they provide 
information as to why they cannot caucus in person, why is it too late now for 2020? 

 
While the topics above are merely a starting point for discussion, I encourage you to brainstorm with your 
fellow Central Committee members and others.  Challenge the status quo and think outside of the box while 
remaining professional and respectful of each other as we must show we are one united Democratic Party. 
 
Please let me know if you will be attending with me the Nevada State Central Committee Meeting in-
person on 09/28/19 in Reno, as I would be interested in speaking with you further. 
 
Best Regards, 
 
Joe Throneberry 
Email:  joethroneberry@aol.com 
LinkedIn Profile:  www.linkedin.com/in/joethroneberry 
Facebook Profile:  www.facebook.com/joethroneberry 
__________________________________________________________________________________________ 
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